
 

 

South Canoe Trails Advisory Committee 

Meeting agenda:   April 6th 2023  -  7 pm 

801 5 Ave SW, Salmon Arm, BC V1E 1T1 5 Ave SW, Salmon Arm, BC. 

 

Attendance, Dan, Jim, Adrian, Diane, Joedine, Dave Major 

Regrets, Brian, Chris S, Veda, Mark 

 
1. Parking lot redesign Update: (Adrian) 

a. Gazebo progress – Started, posts up 
b. Skills Park – on hold, CSA staff requested more planning 
c. Flying Nun – MTB Academy 2023 
d. Jr XC Loop – Sporing 2023 

 
 

2. Trail Concept Planning update – Met with Sancha, Christy and Laura to discuss potential EQ 
trail linking Prudential and Stubby and CSA property. Survey complete. Some requests for MTB 
only trails. Suggestion using Signage to warm hikers and runners of the nature of the bike 
trails. Examples below. Could be a plate on the kiosk and a larger sign at the bottom of Lower 
Schizo? 
 
talked about getting the word out via newspaper or other channels about trail etiquette. 
Perhaps including some trail etiquette notes in a more general article about south canoe trails 
being ready for the season. Maybe events happening there this year, some new work like the 
gazebo, and then some etiquette notes around spring trail damage, sharing the trails, etc, just 
so its a mostly positive piece.  



 



 

 
 
 



3. Winter Grooming Report – no concerns, all good feedback.  
 

4. South Canoe volunteer day list: 
 
o April 15th – Trail Building Workshop (1/2 day classroom, half day trail assessment) 

Sign up form out soon. 
o April 16th -Voly Day and workshop 
 
o April 10,17,24 – STA Youth Trail workshop. Hosted by the STA Board and focusing on 

youth engagement. Will be working on the JR Xc Loop and the Flying Nun Reroute.  
 
o April 30th-MTB / Salty Dog Trail Day. BBQ sponsored by the SCC/SaltyDog Enduro.  
 
o June 3rd EQ. voly day South loops brushing, tread fixes as needed. Boardwalk over 

creek? 
 
o Jackson MTB Academy- 3 days, Dates TBD. Lower Schizo and? 

 
 

5. Sage Orienteering  
 “The Sage Orienteering club would like to hold a training session on the South Canoe 

trails this spring. A practice session would be held on Thursday evening from 6:30 to 
8pm May18. A training course would be set out from May 19 to 27 for individuals and 
families to do on their own time. The controls (checkpoints would be flagged with a 
piece of orange and white flagging. All the flags will be removed once the training is 
finished.” 

 
 Phil Wallensteen would like to join out meeting if possible. If there are questions of 

concerns about this event please send them to me. Otherwise, I can send him a letter of 
support.  

 Noted that there were concerns around the proposed curse in the fall interacting with DH 
mountain bike trails. I also had concerns about the impact this style of event will have on 
the lower high traffic trails.  

 This event was approved by council during the March 14th Council meeting.  
 

- The SCTA mostly expressed concern that this got approved through council with out any feedback 
from the SCTA. One comment was that this would be like hosting an event at Larch Hills Nordic and 
not talking to the LHN club. Also have concerns around the off trail nature of this event and the 
impact it may have on the lower trails as it is a very dense trail system. The SCTA did recognise that 
these are good community events and the organisers put a lot of effort into hosting these.  

 



 
6. Salty Dog Race May 14th 

 
7. Shuswap Ultra June 24-25 

 
8. Jr Group Rides Tuesday Evenings April – June – discussing how to communicate the events. 

suggestion was note kiosk as well as a note in the STA Ebul.  
 

9. STA Open House April 19th.   
 

10. Rob Nash Gazebo Grand Opening and Group Ride/BBQ. Open invite. May 27th. Group Ride at 
12, BBQ at 2pm? 

 
11. Ida View Pile Fire – Ray Mills Note - The landing piles located adjacent to the Ida View trail are 

part of harvesting operations that Canoe Forest Products (CFP) carried out in July 2020. Landing 
debris piles are part of the harvesting process and generally are dealt with by burning them the 
year following harvesting. We have had some success with grinding (South Canoe) but 
opportunities are limited and this area was not one of them. 

 
These landing piles have persisted as, under the Open Burning Smoke Control Regulation, we have 
not had the required number of venting days in 2021 and 2022 to successfully carry out burning 
operations which in this case would be at least three consecutive “good venting” days. This is the 
case also for the landing piles over on the 110 road around Ravine and Double D trails as well. The 
burning window is relatively short and can start sometime after Thanksgiving and up to the end of 
December. We do not burn landing debris burn piles after January as snow cover makes its difficult 
to get a clean burn of the pile and the closer to spring snow melt the risk of a hot landing starting 
a wildfire increases. For anyone that has been on the trail in the last week or two you will have 
noticed that the area around the landing pile fire is free of snow and dry enough to carry a surface 
fire through the fine fuels .. grasses, twigs, needles, etc. In fact, look close enough as you walk by 
the pile in question and you will see where the radiant heat from the initial ignition scorched the 
adjacent standing timber and spread across the trail and burnt into the duff. This was at the end 
of November which is a good indicator of how dry the forest floor was and still is this year going 
into a new fire season. 
 
As noted above, this fire was illegally set on fire by persons unknown at this point. This is arson 
and a criminal offense and has been reported to the Conservation and BC Wildfire Services. Like a 
lot of government services the CO’s are understaffed so other than a courtesy reply nothing is 
being investigated. That said, if anyone knows who did they can report via the RAPP line 1-877-
952-7277 or online or feel free to shame privately. I have been checking the pile weekly and am 
currently making plans to extinguish the pile as soon as the snow melts to allow equipment access. 

 Next meeting? - I know we did not talk about this. Suggest May 25th or June 1st? 


